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NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CLEAN AIR AGENCIES 

2011 SPRING MEMBERSHIP MEETING  
 

May 22-25, 2011 
 

The Drake Hotel 
Chicago, Illinois  

 
The National Association of Clean Air Agencies (NACAA) held its 2011 Spring 

Membership Meeting May 22-25, 2011 at the Drake Hotel in Chicago, Illinois.  
Presentations provided by speakers are available electronically on Air Web – NACAA’s 
members-only web site.  Below are minutes of the NACAA Business Meeting, held 
Tuesday afternoon, May 24, 2011, and the NACAA Board of Directors meeting, held 
Sunday, May 22, 2011.  The Membership Meeting agenda and attendees list are 
attached, as is the Board Meeting agenda. 
 
 

MINUTES 
 

NACAA BUSINESS MEETING 
 

Tuesday, May 24, 2011 
 
David Shaw (NY) and Lynne Liddington (Knoxville, TN), Co-Presidents of 

NACAA, called the Business Meeting to order. 
 
Approval of Minutes 

 
The 2010 Fall Membership Meeting minutes were unanimously approved by the 

membership. 
 
NACAA Co-Treasurers’ Report 
 
 Bill Becker, Executive Director of NACAA, reported on the association’s finances, 
including both federal and non-federal funds. 
 
Section 105 Funding and Proposed Changes to NACAA Dues Formula 
 

Bruce Andersen (Kansas City, KS), Co-Chair of the NACAA Program Funding 
Committee, reported that EPA was shifting $10 million into the section 105 grant 
program (reprogrammed from one of the federal water programs).  He announced that 
the Board of Directors and Committee Chairs had discussed the allocation of the 
additional $10 million in section 105 grants that EPA would provide in FY 2011 and had 
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agreed to recommend that EPA distribute the full $10 million to the regions as soon as 
possible, using the existing section 105 allocation formula.  The regions should be 
urged to use the funds “as directed by states and locals,” distributing them or setting 
aside funds for things the state and local agencies request (e.g., RPOs, monitors, etc.). 

  
Dave Shaw reported on the discussions the Board of Directors had been having 

regarding state and local contributions to funding NACAA (i.e., dues).  He said that the 
Board had discussed a change in the formula at its Winter Meeting, which was 
subsequently discussed by Board members with individual agencies.  Following 
additional discussion at its May 22 meeting, the Board had agreed to do the following: 
 

• pursue transitioning to a section 105-based formula, beginning in FY 2013 and 
phased in over five years;  

• seek additional information from EPA about how the agency will phase in the 
revised section 105 allocation; 

• recalculate an additional scenario in which the funds earmarked for PAMS 
monitoring are removed from the equation (some felt that those dedicated 
monitoring funds skew the distribution); 

• discuss the issue again at the Summer Board Meeting, including the alternate 
scenario without the PAMS grants and any pertinent information received from 
EPA, and decide how to proceed; and  

• present the issue to the full membership for a vote at the Fall Membership 
Meeting. 

 
Bill Becker noted that the NACAA budget would remain flat for the next two years 

(i.e., in FYs 2012 and 2013). 
 

The members discussed the importance of pursuing additional section 105 
grants as well. 
 
Other Business 
 

Dick Valentinetti (VT) reminded the members that EPA has available $300,000 in 
grant funds for two cities – one large and one smaller - to purchase equipment to 
conduct their near-roadway monitoring study.  Jurisdictions interested in competing for 
this funding should contact Nielsen Watkins of EPA OAQPS.   

 
Andy Ginsburg (OR) asked if any members would be interested in participating in 

a study of the actual benefits derived from inspection and maintenance programs, in 
light of the fact that EPA’s new MOVES model appears to underestimate the benefits of 
these programs. 

 
The NACAA Business Meeting was adjourned. 
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MINUTES 
 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CLEAN AIR AGENCIES 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS MEETING 

 
Sunday, May 22, 2011 

 
The Drake Hotel 
Chicago, Illinois 

 
 
 

The NACAA Board of Directors convened its meeting at 8:30 a.m.  NACAA 
Board members present included Tad Aburn (MD), Bruce Andersen (Kansas City, KS), 
Andy Ginsburg (Oregon), Larry Greene (Sacramento, CA), Vince Hellwig (MI), Thomas 
Huynh (Philadelphia, PA), Lynne Liddington (Knoxville, TN), Shelley Schneider (NE), 
Dave Shaw (NY), Richard Stedman (Monterey, CA), Paul Tourangeau (CO), Mary Uhl 
(NM) and Barry Wallerstein (Los Angeles, CA); John Lyons (KY) participated in a 
portion of the meeting by telephone.  Committee Co-Chairs, who are not also Board 
members, present included Arturo Blanco (Houston, TX), Cory Chadwick (Cincinnati, 
OH), Stu Clark (WA), Mike Dowd (VA), Bob Hodanbosi (OH), Jim Hodina (Cedar 
Rapids, IA), Ursula Kramer (Tucson, AZ), Bill O’Sullivan (NJ), John Paul (Dayton, OH), 
Nancy Seidman (MA), and Dick Valentinetti (VT).  Others present included Eric 
Stevenson (San Francisco, CA).  NACAA staff present included Bill Becker, Nancy 
Kruger, Mary Sullivan Douglas, Amy Royden-Bloom, Misti Duvall and Stephanie 
Cooper.  The meeting agenda is attached. 

 
Legislative Update 
 

Bill Becker, Executive Director of NACAA, provided a legislative update.  Bill 
reported that EPA and environmental regulations are coming under attack.  Examples of 
this are H.R. 1 and H.R. 9, both of which passed the House but stalled in the Senate.  
Several other bills are currently moving forward in the House.  First, the AEP utility bill 
would postpone Clean Air Act rules for utilities for 10 years and weaken existing 
standards.  Second, an Outer Continental Shelf (OCS) bill would, among other things, 
limit Environmental Appeals Board review of OCS permits.  Third, a bill aimed at recent 
MACT standards may be introduced.  Others include the REINS Act, which would 
require regulations to be reviewed by the House and Senate and signed by the 
President before becoming law, and requirements for increased use of the 
Congressional Review Act, such as for cement kiln regulations.  Bill also reported on 
congressional action with respect to the budget for FY 2011, specifically with respect to 
air programs.   
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Discussion of Formula and Timing of Section 105 Grant Allocation and NACAA 
Dues Structure 
 
 The group discussed the fact that EPA would increase FY 2011 section 105 
grants by $10 million with funds transferred from one of the EPA water programs.  The 
group was asked if anyone favored distributing the additional grants using anything but 
the traditional formula EPA has been using for regional allocations.  No one advocated 
for a different allocation.  The members also briefly discussed whether any funds should 
be held off the top for specific activities or if EPA should distribute all of the increase.  
No decision was made.   
 

Janet McCabe and Jim Jones of EPA OAR joined the meeting by conference 
call. 
 

Jim Jones reported that EPA is planning to move ahead with the revised formula 
for allocating section 105 grants to the regions beginning in FY 2013 and phasing in the 
change over five years.  One possibility under consideration is to apply the new formula 
to one-half of the grants, while using the existing method for the other half. 
 

Jim also reported that EPA will increase section 105 grants for FY 2011 by $10 
million.   He noted that it was the agency’s plan to distribute the funds according to the 
existing allocation formula, but that the staff was interested in feedback on whether any 
funds should be held off the top for monitoring, Regional Planning Organizations or 
other programs. 
 

Janet McCabe emphasized that Gina McCarthy does not believe state and local 
air agencies have sufficient resources.  The staff is discussing with the NACAA-EPA 
Monitoring Steering Committee how they could phase in or streamline monitoring 
responsibilities in light of insufficient funding. 
 

Janet, Jim and the NACAA members discussed funding issues such as staffing 
shortages, regional funds and monitoring.  Bruce Andersen (Kansas City, KS), Co-Chair 
of the NACAA Program Funding Committee, thanked EPA for the additional funds for 
FY 2011 and emphasized the need for increases to section 105 grants, especially in the 
face of a revised allocation formula. 
 

After EPA staff signed off the call, the members discussed what guidance to give 
EPA regarding the allocation of the additional $10 million.  The members voted 
unanimously (states 14-0-0 and locals 12-0-0) to recommend the following:  EPA should 
distribute the full $10 million to the regions as soon as possible, using the existing 
section 105 allocation formula.  The EPA Regional Offices should be urged to use the 
funds “as directed by states and locals,” distributing them or setting aside funds for 
things the state and local agencies request (e.g., RPOs, monitors, etc.). 
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The members discussed changes to the NACAA dues structure.  Dave Shaw 
recapped the status of the issue since the Winter Board Meeting, at which the Board 
members agreed to get feedback from other NACAA members on the idea of changing 
the calculation of NACAA dues from the present system (based on population) to a 
formula that follows the distribution of section 105 grants.  Under this system, each 
state’s contribution to NACAA would be the same percentage of NACAA’s budget as 
the percentage the state receives of the national section 105 pot.  For example, if state 
X receives 3 percent of the Section 105 pot, it would pay for 3 percent of NACAA’s 
budget.  The Board also agreed to raise the possibility of transitioning to a section 105-
based formula, beginning in FY 2013, to be phased in over five years.  

 
Various members reported on the feedback they had received from others in 

their regions.  They also discussed how to address contributions from local agencies 
from states that are no longer members of NACAA (i.e., calculate the contribution of the 
local agencies). 

 
Nancy Seidman (MA) asked if an option for dues could be calculated in which the 

state-by-state section 105 grant totals could be adjusted to remove the grants for the 
PAMS network.  Some of the states felt that the PAMS totals artificially skew the 
percentages of total section 105 grants and should not be included in the dues 
calculations. 

 
Bill Becker noted that the dues adjustments would not affect the grant request 

that NACAA is preparing to submit in several weeks. 
 

The members agreed to inform the full membership at the NACAA Business 
Meeting on May 24, 2011 that they had discussed the dues and would plan to do the 
following: 

 
• pursue transitioning to a section 105-based formula, beginning in FY 2013 and 

phased in over five years;  
• seek additional information from EPA about how the agency will phase in the 

revised section 105 allocation; 
• recalculate an additional scenario in which the funds earmarked for PAMS 

monitoring are removed from the equation (some felt that those dedicated 
monitoring funds skew the distribution); 

• discuss the issue again at the Summer Board Meeting, including the alternate 
scenario without the PAMS grants and any pertinent information received from 
EPA, and decide how to proceed; and  

• present the issue to the full membership for a vote at the Fall Membership 
Meeting. 
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Critical Issues 
 
Global Warming 
 

Larry Greene (Sacramento, CA), Co-Chair of the NACAA Global Warming 
Committee, briefly summarized a document on global warming written by Amy Royden-
Bloom, NACAA Senior Staff Associate, in response to member queries.  The document 
is a global warming science primer intended to compile in one place the most important, 
respected and peer-reviewed information on global warming science.  A draft was sent 
out to the members and is being revised in response to the comments.  It should be 
finalized sometime in June.  The Co-Presidents, (Dave Shaw (NY) and Lynne 
Liddington (Knoxville, TN)) praised the document. 
 

Next, Stu Clark (WA), Co-Chair of the NACAA Global Warming Committee, teed 
up another document written by Amy – a history of EPA regulation under the Clean Air 
Act of GHG emissions and NACAA’s comments on EPA proposals.  The document was 
prepared in response to questions from members about the Supreme Court decision 
holding that GHGs are a “pollutant” under the Clean Air Act, EPA’s path in regulating 
GHG emissions and how NACAA’s comments have evolved.  Amy briefly summarized 
the document.  She will distribute the latest draft to all air directors to see if they are any 
comments.  This is a resource that will be updated as needed. 
 

Amy then briefly summarized the process EPA is following to propose New 
Source Performance Standards for GHG emissions from power plants and petroleum 
refineries.  She noted that EPA held five listening sessions to solicit ideas and that 
NACAA was asked to organize the state and local participation in the state, local and 
tribal agency-focused listening session.  NACAA and ECOS selected a regionally 
representative group of state and local air and environmental officials. 

 
Finally, John Paul (Dayton, OH), Co-Chair of the NSR Committee, provided a 

brief update on GHG permitting.  He noted that EPA has created a web site for posting 
its comment letters on GHG permits.  The NSR Committee is also trying to track all 
GHG permitting actions.  One attendee asked whether EPA had objected to any GHG 
permits, and John responded that he was not aware that the agency had.  Misti Duvall, 
NACAA Staff Associate, noted that a standing agenda item for the Permitting/NSR 
Committee conference calls was an opportunity for state and local air agencies to talk 
about their GHG permitting experiences. 
 
Monitoring 
 

Dick Valentinetti (VT) and Eric Stevenson (San Francisco, CA) discussed the 
need to prioritize the implementation of new monitoring requirements, including the near 
roadway network and other new requirements.  This was discussed at the most recent 
Monitoring Steering Committee meeting earlier this month.  EPA is open to phasing in 
the near roadway nitrogen dioxide network, which was suggested by CASAC, and has 
discussed options.  The agency would like NACAA’s recommendations.  The Board 
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favored the ‘build-and-hold’ option, which would entail building the network down to the 
1 million population threshold over two to three years, then reviewing the data and 
reevaluating the need to build the rest of the network.  Several members stressed the 
need to have sound legal basis.   
 

Prioritization of other new monitoring requirements was also discussed.  The 
Lake Michigan Air Directors Consortium (LADCO) recently undertook a prioritizing 
exercise with its member states.  The resulting document is available on LADCO’s 
website and on Air Web.  NACAA will suggest using it as a starting point for similar 
discussions.    
 
Air Toxics 
 
 Vince Hellwig (MI), Co-Chair of the NACAA Air Toxics Committee, provided 
updates on several important air toxics regulations. 
 

With respect to Boilers and Commercial/Institutional Solid Waste Incinerators, 
Vince reported that EPA had stayed the effectiveness of the rules that were issued on 
March 21, 2011 and that several groups had sued EPA over the rules.  EPA has 
announced that it will reconsider the rules and NACAA will likely send a letter to EPA 
with recommendations regarding the reconsideration. 
 

With respect to the Utility MACT that was proposed in the Federal Register on 
May 3, 2011, Vince reported that NACAA would submit comments by July 5, 2011 and 
that Dave Shaw would testify on behalf of NACAA a the public hearing on May 24, 2011 
in Chicago. 
 

Finally, on the Portland Cement rule, Vince reported that some in Congress 
wanted to revoke the rule, which was issued in September 2010.  NACAA went on 
record during the appropriations debate defending the regulation.  He noted that 
industry recently sued EPA on the rule. 
 
Tier 3 Motor Vehicle Standards 
 
 Nancy Seidman (MA) and Barry Wallerstein (Los Angeles, CA), Co-Chairs of the 
Mobile Sources and Fuels Committee, reminded members of the critical need for the 
Tier 3 motor vehicle program EPA is developing, to include vehicle emissions standards 
for conventional pollutants as well as low-sulfur gasoline standards.  They 
recommended that NACAA send a letter to EPA Administrator Lisa Jackson supporting 
a Tier 3 program and offering the association’s recommendations related to such issues 
as tailpipe emission standards, fuel sulfur content, evaporative emissions standards, 
certification fuel and fuel volatility.  After a brief discussion, it was agreed that NACAA 
should proceed with the letter. 
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NACAA Finances and Vote on NACAA Grant Proposal 
 

Bill Becker presented and explained the NACAA financial statements, including 
those covering the association’s non-federal funds and the operating grant (through 
April 30, 2011).   
 
Future NACAA Meeting Locations  
 
 Bill Becker apprised the group that the Summer Board and Committee Chairs 
Meeting will be held July 29-August 1, 2011, at the Westin Providence, in Providence, 
Rhode Island.  The 2011 Fall Membership Meeting will be at the Renaissance Hotel in 
Cleveland, Ohio.  NACAA is currently negotiating the 2012 Winter Board and 
Committee Chairs Meeting.  It is likely to be held January 27-30, 2012, at the 
Charleston Place in Charleston, South Carolina.   
 
Adjourn 
 

The NACAA Board of Directors meeting was adjourned. 
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NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CLEAN AIR AGENCIES 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS MEETING 

 
Sunday, May 22, 2011 

8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
 

The Drake Hotel 

Mezzanine Room 
140 East Walton Place 

Chicago, Illinois 

 

 
FINAL AGENDA 

 

7:00 a.m. – 8:15 a.m.  Breakfast 

7:30 a.m. – 8:15 a.m.  Registration 

8:15 a.m. – 8:30 a.m.  Introductions and Review of Agenda 
 
8:30 a.m. – 8:45 a.m.  Legislative Update  
  
8:45 a.m. – 9:45 a.m. Discussion of Formula and Timing of Sec. 105 Grant Allocation 

and NACAA Dues Structure 
 
9:45 a.m. – 10:00 a.m. Break 
 
10:00 a.m. – 12 noon Critical Issues 

• Global Warming (45 minutes) 
• Monitoring (30 minutes) 
• Air Toxics (30 minutes) 
• Tier 3 Motor Vehicle Standards (15 minutes) 

 
12 noon – 12:15 p.m.  NACAA Finances and Vote on NACAA 

Grant Proposal 
 
12:15 p.m. – 12:30 p.m. Future NACAA Meeting Locations 

 
12:30 p.m.   Adjourn/Box Lunch 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(5/16/2011) 
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FINAL AGENDA 
 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CLEAN AIR AGENCIES 
SPRING MEMBERSHIP MEETING  

 

May 22-25, 2011 
 

The Drake Hotel 
140 East Walton Place 

Chicago, Illinois  

 

 
Sunday, May 22, 2011 

 
8:15 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. NACAA Board of Directors and    Mezzanine 
    Committee Chairs Meeting    Room 
 
5:00 p.m. (and throughout Social Hour      Room 950 
the evening) 
 
Monday, May 23, 2011 

 
7:30 a.m. – 8:30 a.m.  Continental Breakfast    Grand Ballroom 
 
8:00 a.m. – 8:30 a.m.  Registration      Grand Ballroom 
  
8:30 a.m. – 8:45 a.m.  Welcome and Introductions by    Grand Ballroom 

NACAA Co-Presidents 
Lynne Liddington (Knoxville, TN)  
David Shaw (New York) 
 

8:45 a.m. – 9:15 a.m.  NACAA Executive Director’s Report  Grand Ballroom 
Bill Becker (NACAA) 

      
9:15 a.m. – 10:45 a.m. The Latest on NAAQS and Regional Haze  Grand Ballroom 

Moderator: Tad Aburn (Maryland) 
 Speaker: 

• Scott Mathias (EPA OAQPS) 
   
10:45 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. Break 
 

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon Improving the SIP Process: Progress of the Grand Ballroom 
 
    NACAA-ECOS-EPA SIP Reform Workgroup 

Moderator: Carey Fitzmaurice (EPA OAR) 
 Speakers: 

• Nancy Kruger (NACAA) 

• Marcia Spink (EPA Region 3) 

• John Lyons (Kentucky) 
Monday, May 23, 2011 (continued) 
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12:00 p.m. – 1:30 p.m. Lunch       Drake Room 

 
1:30 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. The Impact of Federal and State Energy and Grand Ballroom 

Utility Policies on Achieving Clean Air Goals 
Moderator: Amy Royden-Bloom 

 Speakers: 
• Jeff Genzer (National Association of State Energy Officials) 

• Kathleen Hogan (U.S. Department of Energy) 

• Rick Morgan (District of Columbia Public Service Commission) 

• Susan Wickwire (EPA OAP) 
 
3:00 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. Break 
 
3:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m.  Federal Enforcement Update and Flares  Grand Ballroom 
    Initiative 

Moderator: Richard Stedman (Monterey, CA) 
 Speaker:   

• Phil Brooks (EPA OECA) 
 
6:00 p.m. – 9:30 p.m.  NACAA Banquet     Gibson’s  
           Rush Room 

1024 North 
Rush Street 

             
  
Tuesday, May 24, 2011 

 
7:30 a.m. – 8:30 a.m.  Continental Breakfast    Grand Ballroom 
    
8:30 a.m. – 10:00 a.m. EPA Efforts to Support GHG Permitting  Grand Ballroom 
 Moderators: Ursula Kramer (Pima County, AZ) 
 Speaker: 

• Peter Tsirigotis (EPA OAQPS) 

• Michael Ling (EPA OAQPS) 
        
10:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Break 
 
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 noon Face the Air Directors: A Conversation with Grand Ballroom 

EPA Assistant Administrator Gina McCarthy 
Moderator:  
Lynne Liddington (Knoxville, TN) 
David Shaw (New York) 

 Speakers: 
• Gina McCarthy 
      Assistant Administrator 
     EPA Office of Air and Radiation 

 
12:00 noon – 1:30 p.m. Lunch       Drake Room  
Tuesday, May 24, 2011 (continued) 
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1:30 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.  State and Local GHG Permitting Experiences Grand Ballroom 
Moderator: Bob Hodanbosi (Ohio) 

 Speakers: 
• John Paul (Dayton, OH) 

• Michael Vince (Louisiana) 

• Vince Hellwig (Michigan) 

• David Shaw (New York) 

 

3:00 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.  Break 
 
3:30 p.m. – 4:45 p.m.  Environmental Justice: Addressing the  Grand Ballroom 

Disproportionate Adverse Impacts of Air 
Pollution on Local Communities 
Moderator: Mary Sullivan Douglas (NACAA) 

 Speaker: 
• Kimberly Wasserman Nieto (Little Village 

Environmental Justice Organization) 

• Elaine Chang (Los Angeles, CA) 

• Henry Hilken (San Francisco, CA) 

• Bryce Feighner (Michigan) 

     
4:45 p.m. – 5:30 p.m.  NACAA Business Meeting    Grand Ballroom
   

• Approval of Fall 2010 Minutes  
• Co-Treasurers’ Report 
• Proposed Changes to NACAA Dues Formula 
• Other Business 

 
Wednesday, May 25, 2011 

 
7:30 a.m. – 8:30 a.m.  Continental Breakfast    Grand Ballroom 
 

8:00 a.m. – 9:30 a.m.  Permit Modeling under the New NO2, SO2  Grand Ballroom 
and PM2.5 NAAQS 
Moderator: James Hodina (Cedar Rapids, IA) 

 Speakers: 
• Chet Wayland (EPA OAQPS) 

• Bill O’Sullivan (New Jersey) 

• Mary Uhl (New Mexico) 

 

9:30 a.m. – 10:00 a.m. Break and Check Out     
 
10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. EPA Regulation of Air Toxics   Grand Ballroom 

Moderator: Vince Hellwig (Michigan) 
Speaker: 
• Peter Tsirigotis (EPA OAQPS) 

 
11:00 a.m.   Adjourn                                                                       (5/19/11)
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NACAA Attendees 
Oscar Abarca  
Deputy Executive Officer  
South Coast Air Quality Management 
   District  
21865 Copley Drive  
Diamond Bar, CA 91765  
909-396-3242 
oabarca@aqmd.gov 
 
Michael Abraczinskas  
Deputy Director  
Division of Air Quality 
North Carolina Department of 
Environment 
   and Natural Resources  
1641 Mail Service Center  
Raleigh, NC 27699  
919-715-6232 
michael.abraczinskas@ncdenr.gov 
 
Tad Aburn  
Director  
Air and Radiation Management 
   Administration 
Maryland Department of the 
Environment  
1800 Washington Boulevard  
Baltimore, MD 21230  
410-537-3255 
gaburn@mde.state.md.us 
 
Charlene Albee  
Environmental Engineer  
Washoe County Air Quality 
Management 
   District  
401 Ryland Street  
Suite 331  
Reno, NV 89502  
775-784-7211 
calbee@washoecounty.us 
 
 
 
 

 
Sean Alteri  
Assistant Director  
Kentucky Division of Air Quality  
200 Fair Oaks Lane  
1st Floor  
Frankfort, KY 40601  
502-564-3999 
sean.alteri@ky.gov 
 
Bruce Andersen  
Director  
Department of Air Quality 
Wyandotte County-Kansas City Health 
   Department  
619 Ann Avenue  
Kansas City, KS 66101  
913-573-6700 
bandersen@wycokck.org 
 
Lauren Anderson  
Executive Director  
Louisville Metro Air Pollution Control 
District  
850 Barret Avenue  
Louisville, KY 40204  
502-574-6009 
lauren.anderson@louisvilleky.gov 
 
Mark Asmundson  
Executive Director  
Northwest Clean Air Agency  
1600 S. 2nd Street  
Mt. Vernon, WA 98273  
360-428-7828 
masmundson@nwcleanair.org 
 
Paul Aud  
Manager 
Environmental Engineering  
Louisville Metro Air Pollution Control 
District  
850 Barret Avenue  
Louisville, KY 40204  
502-574-7234 
paul.aud@louisvilleky.gov 
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Mike Bates  
Chief 
Air Division  
Arkansas Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
5301 Northshore Drive  
North Little Rock, AR 72118  
501-682-0730 
bates@adeq.state.ar.us 
 
Martin Bauer  
Air Quality Division Administrator  
Idaho Department of Environmental 
Quality  
1410 N. Hilton  
Boise, ID 83706  
208-373-0440 
martin.bauer@deq.idaho.gov 
 
Keith Baugues  
Assistant Commissioner  
Indiana Department of Environmental 
   Management  
100 N. Senate Avenue  
Indianapolis, IN 46204  
317-232-8222 
kbaugues@idem.in.gov 
 
Cecily Beall, Associate Director  
District of Columbia Department of the 
   Environment  
1200 First Street, NE  
5th Floor  
Washington, DC 20002  
202-535-2626 
cecily.beall@dc.gov 
 
Jerry Beasley, Chief 
Air Quality Planning Section  
Mississippi Department of 
Environmental 
   Quality  
P.O. Box 2261  
Jackson, MS 39225  
601-961-5134 
jbeasley@deq.state.ms.us 

Jeremy Becker  
Air Quality Engineer/Manager  
Polk County Air Quality Division  
5885 NE 14th Street  
Des Moines, IA 50023  
515 286-2263 
jeremy.becker@polkcountyiowa.gov 
 
Brent Blanchard  
Permit Engineer  
Polk County Air Quality Division  
5885 NE 14th Street  
Des Moines, IA 50313  
515 286-2284 
brent.blanchard@polkcountyiowa.gov 
 
Arturo Blanco  
Bureau Chief  
Houston Department of Health and 
Human 
   Services  
7411 Park Place Boulevard  
Houston, TX 77581  
832-393-5619 
arturo.blanco@houstontx.gov 
 
Jim Blizzard  
Senior Counsel  
Environmental Council of the States  
50 L Street, NW  
Washington, DC 20001  
202-266-4921 
jblizzard@ecos.org 
 
Robbie Brown  
Division Director  
South Carolina Department of Health 
and 
   Environmental Control  
2600 Bull Street  
Columbia, SC 29201  
803-898-4105 
brownrj@dhec.sc.gov 
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Rick Brunetti  
Director  
Kansas Department of Health and 
   Environment  
1000 SW Jackson  
Suite 310  
Topeka, KS 66612  
785-296-1551 
Rbrunetti@kdheks.gov 
 
Mark Buford  
Assistant Director  
Northwest Clean Air Agency  
1600 S. 2nd Street  
Mt. Vernon, WA 98273  
360-428-7828 
mark@nwcleanair.org 
 
Jac Capp, Chief 
Air Branch  
Georgia Environmental Protection 
Division  
4244 International Parkway  
Suite 120  
Atlanta, GA 30354  
404-363-7016 
james.capp@dnr.state.ga.us 
 
Doug Carr, Chief 
Energy Branch  
Alabama Department of Environmental 
   Management  
P.O. Box 301463  
Montgomery, AL 36130  
334-271-7899 
dkc@adem.state.al.us 
 
Cory Chadwick  
Director  
Hamilton County Department of 
   Environmental Services  
250 William Howard Taft Road  
1st Floor  
Cincinnati, OH 45219  
513-946-7707 
cory.chadwick@hamilton-co.org 

Elaine Chang  
Deputy Executive Officer  
South Coast Air Quality Management 
   District  
21865 Copley Drive  
Diamond Bar, CA 91765  
909-396-3186 
echang@aqmd.gov 
 
Stu Clark  
Program Manager  
Washington Department of Ecology  
P.O. Box 47600  
Olympia, WA 98512  
360-407-6880 
scla461@ecy.wa.gov 
 
Bob Colby 
Director 
Chattanooga-Hamilton County Air 
Pollution 
   Control Bureau 
6125 Preservation Drive 
Chattanooga, TN 37416 
423-643-5970 
colby_bob@mail.chattanooga.gov 
 
Bill Dameworth  
Director  
Spokane Regional Clean Air Agency  
3104 E. Augusta Avenue  
Spokane, WA 99207  
509-477-4727 
wdameworth@spokanecleanair.org 
 
Kevin Dick  
Director  
Air Quality Management Division 
Washoe County Health District 
P.O. Box 11130  
Reno, NV 89520  
775-784-7200 
kdick@washoecounty.us 
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Shane Dodge, Manager 
Air Quality Branch  
Linn County Public Health  
501 13th Street, NW  
Cedar Rapids, IA 52405  
319-892-6015 
shane.dodge@linncounty.org 
 
Michael Dowd, Director 
Air Quality Division  
Virginia Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
629 E. Main Street  
Richmond, VA 23219  
804-698-4284 
michael.dowd@deq.virginia.gov 
 
William Driscoll  
Executive Director  
Ozone Transport Commission  
444 North Capitol Street, NW  
Suite 638  
Washington, DC 20001  
202-508-3840 
wdriscoll@otcair.org 
 
Fred Durham  
Deputy Director  
Division of Air Quality 
West Virginia Department of 
Environmental 
   Protection  
601 57th Street, SE  
Charleston, WV 25304  
304-926-0499 
william.f.durham@wv.gov 
 
Joyce Epps, Director  
Bureau of Air Quality 
Pennsylvania Department of 
Environmental 
   Protection  
P.O. Box 8468  
Harrisburg, PA 17105  
717-787-9702 
jeepps@state.pa.us 

 
Bryce Feighner  
Chief 
Office of Environmental Assistance  
Michigan Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
525 W. Allegan, 1N  
Lansing, MI 48933  
517-241-1546 
feighnerb@michigan.gov 
 
Andy Ginsburg, Administrator 
Air Quality Division  
Oregon Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
811 SW 6th Avenue  
Portland, OR 97204  
503-229-5775 
ginsburg.andy@deq.state.or.us 
 
Anne Gobin  
Bureau Chief  
Connecticut Department of 
Environmental 
   Protection  
79 Elm Street  
Hartford, CT 06106  
860-424-3468 
anne.gobin@ct.gov 
 
Karen Granata, Chief 
Air Section  
City of Toledo Enviornmental Services  
348 S. Erie Street  
Toledo, OH 43604  
419-936-3015 
karen.granata@toledo.oh.gov 
 
Larry Greene  
Executive Director 
Sacramento Metropolitan Air Quality 
   Management District  
777 12th Street  
Sacramento, CA 95814  
916-874-4802 
lgreene@airquality.org 
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Robert Hasenyager  
Director 
Environmental Health  
Summit County Health District 
Akron Regional Air Quality Management 
   District  
1100 Graham Road Circle  
Stow, OH 44224  
330-375-2405 
bhasenyager@schd.org 
 
Vince Hellwig  
Chief 
Air Quality Division  
Michigan Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
P.O. Box 30260  
Lansing, MI 48909  
517-373-7069 
hellwigv@michigan.gov 
 
Henry Hilken  
Director of Planning and Research  
Bay Area Air Quality Management 
District  
939 Ellis Street  
San Francisco, CA 94109  
415-749-4642 
hhilken@baaqmd.gov 
 
Joseph Hoch  
Chief 
Regional Pollutant and Mobile Source 
   Section  
Wisconsin Department of Natural 
   Resources  
101 S. Webster Street  
Madison, WI 53707  
608-267-7543 
Joseph.Hoch@wisconsin.gov 
 
 
 
 
 

Bob Hodanbosi  
Chief  
Division of Air Pollution Control 
Ohio Environmental Protection Agency  
50 West Town Street  
Colombus, OH 43215  
614-644-2270 
bob.hodanbosi@epa.state.oh.us 
 
James Hodina  
Air Pollution Control Officer  
Linn County Public Health  
501 13th Street, NW  
Cedar Rapids, IA 52405  
319-892-6010 
james.hodina@linncounty.org 
 
Sheila Holman  
Director  
Division of Air Quality 
North Carolina Department of 
Environment 
   and Natural Resources  
1641 Mail Service Center  
Raleigh, NC 27699  
919-715-6232 
sheila.holman@ncdenr.gov 
 
 
John Hornback  
Executive Director  
Metro 4/SESARM  
526 Forest Parkway  
Suite F  
Forest Park, GA 30297  
404-361-4000 
hornback@metro4-sesarm.org 
 
Merlyn Hough  
Executive Director  
Lane Regional Air Protection Agency  
1010 Main Street  
Springfield, OR 97477  
541-736-1056 
merlyn@lrapa.org 
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Chris Howard  
Planning Branch Chief  
Air Division 
Alabama Department of Environmental 
   Management  
P.O. Box 301463  
Montgomery, AL 36130  
334-271-7878 
ch@adem.state.al.us 
 
Thomas Huynh  
Director  
City of Philadelphia Air Management 
   Services  
321 University Avenue  
Philadelphia, PA 19104  
215-685-7584 
thomas.huynh@phila.gov 
 
Robert Irvine  
Manager 
Strategy Development  
Michigan Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
5211 Tulip Avenue  
Lansing, MI 48911  
517-373-7042 
irviner@michigan.gov 
 
Joseph Jakuta  
Environmental Analyst  
Ozone Transport Commission  
444 North Capitol Street, NW  
Suite 638  
Washington, DC 20001  
202-508-3840 
jjakuta@otcair.org 
 
Dan Johnson  
Executive Director  
Western States Air Resources Council  
1218 3rd Avenue  
Suite 1518  
Seattle, WA 98101  
206-254-9145 
djohnson@westar.org 

Robert Kaleel  
Manager 
Air Quality Planning Section 
Bureau of Air  
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency  
1021 North Grand Avenue East  
Springfield, IL 62702  
217-524-4343 
rob.kaleel@illinois.gov 
 
James Kavanaugh  
Director  
Missouri Department of Natural 
Resources 
Air Pollution Control Program  
P.O. Box 176  
Jefferson City, MO 65102  
573-751-4817 
jim.kavanaugh@dnr.mo.gov 
 
Anna Kelley  
Monitoring and Analysis Supervisor  
Hamilton County Department of 
   Environmental Services  
250 William Howard Taft Road  
Cincinnati, OH 45219  
513-946-7725 
anna.kelley@hamilton-co.org 
 
Cindy Kemper, Director  
Johnson County Environmental 
Department  
11811 S. Sunset Drive  
Suite 2700  
Olathe, KS 66061  
913-715-6901 
cindy.kemper@jocogov.org 
 
Michael Koerber  
Executive Director  
Lake Michigan Air Directors Consortium  
9501 W. Devon Avenue  
Suite 701  
Rosemont, IL 60018  
847-720-7880 
koerber@ladco.org 
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Ursula Kramer  
Director  
Pima County Department of 
Environmental 
   Quality  
33 North Stone  
Suite 700  
Tucson, AZ 85701  
520-243-7454 
ursula.kramer@deq.pima.gov 
 
Laurel Kroack  
Chief 
Bureau of Air  
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency  
P.O. Box 19276  
1021 North Grand Avenue, East  
Springfield, IL 62702  
217-782-2465 
laurel.kroack@illinois.gov 
 
Lynne Liddington  
Director  
Knox County Air Quality Management  
140 Dameron Avenue  
Suite 242  
Knoxville, TN 37917  
865-215-5914 
laliddington@aqm.co.knox.tn.us 
 
Ken Lloyd  
Executive Director  
Denver Regional Air Quality Council  
1445 Market Street  
Suite 260  
Denver, CO 80202  
303-629-5450 
klloyd@raqc.org 
 
Michael Manning  
Program Manager  
Kansas City Air Quality  
2400 Troost Avenue  
Kansas City, MO 64108  
816-513-6167 
michael.manning@kcmo.org 

Sally Markos  
Pubic Affairs Manager  
Lane Regional Air Protection Agency  
1010 Main Street  
Springfield, OR 97477  
541-736-1056 
smarkos@lrapa.org 
 
Corey Masuca  
Senior Air Pollution Control Engineer  
Jefferson County Department of Health  
1400 Sixth Avenue South  
Birmingham, AL 35202  
205-930-1595 
corey.masuca@jcdh.org 
 
Mary Maupin  
Environmental Specialist  
Michigan Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
525 West Allegan  
Lansing, MI 48909  
517-373-7039 
maupinm@michigan.gov 
 
John Melby, Jr.  
Air Management Bureau Director  
Wisconsin Department of Natural 
   Resources  
101 S. Webster Street  
Madison, WI 53707  
608-264-8884 
john.melbyjr@wisconsin.gov 
 
Bradley Miller  
Section Supervisor  
Hamilton County Department of 
   Environmental Services  
250 William Howard Taft Road  
1st Floor  
Cincinnati, OH 45219  
513-946-7731 
bradley.miller@hamilton-co.org 
 
 
 



 

20 

 

Ali Mirzakhalili  
Director  
Delaware Division of Air Quality  
655 S. Bay Road  
Suite 5N  
Dover, DE 19901  
302-739-9402 
ali.mirzakhalili@state.de.us 
 
Julie O'Shaughnessy  
Director of Compliance  
Northwest Clean Air Agency  
1600 S. 2nd Street  
Mt. Vernon, WA 98273  
360-428-1617 x210 
julie@nwcleanair.org 
 
William O'Sullivan  
Director  
New Jersey Department of 
Environmental 
   Protection  
401 East State Street  
P.O. Box 420  
MC401-02  
Trenton, NJ 08625  
609-984-1484 
bill.osullivan@dep.state.nj.us 
 
Randy Owen  
Manager 
Air Quality Program  
City of Wichita  
1900 E. 9th Street  
Wichita, KS 67214  
316-268-8353 
rowen@wichita.gov 
 
John Paul  
Administrator  
Dayton Regional Air Pollution Control 
   Agency  
117 S. Main Street  
Dayton, OH 45422  
937-225-4435 
paulja@rapca.org 

Rob Raney  
Director 
Pollution Control Division  
Metro Public Health Department  
311 23rd Avenue North  
Nashville, TN 37203  
615-340-5653 
rob.raney@nashville.gov 
 
Myra Reece  
Chief 
Bureau of Air Quality  
South Carolina Department of Health 
and 
   Environmental Conservation  
2600 Bull Street  
Columbia, SC 29201  
803-898-4123 
reecemc@dhec.sc.gov 
 
Bob Rogers  
Manager  
Memphis-Shelby County Health 
Department  
814 Jefferson Avenue  
Memphis, TN 38105  
901-544-7775 
bob.rogers@shelbycountytn.gov 
 
Gary Rose  
Director 
Division of Air Engineering and 
   Enforcement  
Connecticut Department of 
Environmental 
   Protection  
79 Elm Street  
Hartford, CT 06106  
860-424-3468 
gary.rose@ct.gov 
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Barbara Rosenbaum  
Manager 
Air Quality Evaluation Section  
Air Quality Division 
Michigan Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
P.O. Box 30260  
Lansing, MI 48909  
517-335-4609 
rosenbaumb@michigan.gov 
 
Jim Ross  
Manager 
Division of Air Pollution Control  
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency  
P.O. Box 19276  
1021 N. Grand Avenue, East  
Springfield, IL 62702  
217-785-4140 
jim.ross@illinois.gov 
 
Shelley Schneider  
Administrator  
Nebraska Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
1200 N Street  
Suite 400  
Lincoln, NE 68509  
402-471-4299 
shelley.schneider@nebraska.gov 
 
Nancy Seidman  
Deputy Assistant Commissioner  
Massachusetts Department of 
   Environmental Protection  
One Winter Street  
Boston, MA 02108  
617-556-1020 
nancy.seidman@state.ma.us 
 
 
 
 
 
 

David Shaw  
Director  
Division of Air Resources 
New York State Department of 
   Environmental Conservation  
625 Broadway  
Albany, NY 12233  
518-402-8452 
djshaw@gw.dec.state.ny.us 
 
Robert Sills  
Supervisor 
Toxics Unit  
Michigan Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
525 W. Allegan Street 3-North  
P.O. Box 30260  
Lansing, MI 48909  
517-335-6973 
sillsr@michigan.gov 
 
Rob Sliwinski  
Director  
Bureau of Air Quality Planning 
New York State Department of 
     Environmental Conservation  
625 Broadway  
Albany, NY 12233  
518-402-8396 
rgsliwin@gw.dec.state.ny.us 
 
Richard Stedman  
Air Pollution Control Officer  
Monterey Bay Unified Air Pollution 
Control 
   District  
24580 Silver Cloud Court  
Monterey, CA 93940  
831-647-9411 
rstedman@mbuapcd.org 
 
 
 
 
 



 

22 

 

Barry Stevens 
Environmental Program Director 
Tennessee Air Pollution Control Division 
9th Floor, L&C Annex 
401 Church Street 
Nashville, TN 37243 
615-532-0525 
barry.stevens@tn.gov 
 
Eric Stevenson  
Director of Technical Services  
Bay Area Air Quality Management 
District  
939 Ellis Street  
San Francisco, CA 94044  
415-749-4695 
emnstevenson@baaqmd.gov 
 
Katina Stewart  
Manager 
Health Services  
City of St. Louis Department of Health  
1415 N. 13th Street  
Saint Louis, MO 63103  
314-613-7300 
stewartk@stlouiscity.com 
 
Eddie Terrill  
Director  
Air Quality Division 
Oklahoma Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
707 North Robinson  
P.O. Box 1677  
Oklahoma City, OK 73101  
405-702-4154 
eddie.terrill@deq.ok.gov 
 
Jim Thompson  
Director  
Allegheny County Health Department  
301 39th Street  
Pittsburgh, PA 15219  
412-578-8103 
jthompson@achd.net 
 

Rhonda Thompson  
Assistant Bureau Chief  
South Carolina Department of Health 
and 
   Environmental Conservation  
2600 Bull Street  
Columbia, SC 29201  
803-898-4123 
thompsrb@dhec.sc.gov 
 
Paul Tourangeau  
Director  
Air Pollution Control Division 
Colorado Department of Public Health 
and 
   Environment  
4300 Cherry Creek Drive South  
Denver, CO 80246  
303-692-3114 
paul.tourangeau@state.co.us 
 
Mary Uhl  
Bureau Chief  
Occupational Health and Safety Bureau  
New Mexico Environment Department  
525 Camino de los Marquez 
Suite 3  
Santa Fe, NM 87505  
505-476-8787 
mary.uhl@state.nm.us 
 
Dick Valentinetti  
Director  
Air Pollution Control Division 
Vermont Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
103 Main Street  
 Waterbury, VT 05671  
802-241-3860 
dick.valentinetti@state.vt.us 
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Michael Vince  
Environmental Administrator  
Louisiana Department of Environmental 
   Quality  
P.O. Box 4313  
Baton Rouge, LA 70821  
225-219-3482 
michael.vince@la.gov 
 
Jim Voigt  
Air Quality Specialist  
Polk County Air Quality  
5885 NE 14th Street  
Des Moines, IA 50313  
515-286-3392 
jvoigt@co.polk.ia.us 
 
Barry Wallerstein  
Executive Officer  
South Coast Air Quality Management 
   District  
21865 Copley Drive  
Diamond Bar, CA 91765  
909-396-2100 
bwallerstein@aqmd.gov 
 
Leah Weiss  
Senior Policy Advisor  
Northeast States for Coordinated Air 
Use 
   Management  
101 Merrimac Street, 10th Floor  
Boston, MA 02114  
617-416-4829 
lweiss@nescaum.org 
 
Susan Wierman  
Executive Director  
Mid-Atlantic Regional Air Management 
   Association  
8600 LaSalle Road  
Suite 636  
Towson, MD 21286  
443-901-1882 
swierman@marama.org 
 

Steven Youngblut  
Manager 
Field Operations  
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency  
1021 North Grand Avenue, East  
Springfield, IL 62702  
217-785-4140 
steven.youngblut@illinois.gov 
 
Michael Zlatic  
Environmental Administrator 
Department of Health  
St. Louis County Government  
111 South Meramec  
2nd Floor  
Clayton, MO 63105  
314-615-8910 
mzlatic@stlouisco.com   
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EPA Attendees 
Rick Albright  
Director  
Office of Air, Waste and Toxics 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 10  
1200 Sixth Avenue  
Suite 900  
Seattle, WA 98101  
206-553-1847 
albright.rick@epa.gov 
 
Beverly Banister  
Acting Deputy Regional Administrator  
Air, Pesticides and Toxics Management 
   Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 4  
61 Forsyth Street SW  
Atlanta, GA 30303  
404-562-9326 
banister.beverly@epa.gov 
 
Phillip Brooks  
Director  
Air Enforcement Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW  
Washington, DC 20460  
202-564-0652 
brooks.phillip@epa.gov 
 
Dave Conroy 
Air Branch Chief 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 1 
5 Post Office Square 
Boston, MA 02109 
617-918-1661 
conroy.dave@epa.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Robyn DeYoung  
Environmental Specialist  
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue  
Washington, DC 20460  
202-343-9080 
deyoung.robyn@epa.gov 
 
Carey Fitzmaurice  
Policy Analyst  
Office of Air and Radiation 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW  
MC 6103A  
Washington, DC 20460  
202-564-1667 
fitzmaurice.carey@epa.gov 
 
Daniel Hopkins  
Program Analyst  
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW  
Ariel Rios North Building  
Washington, DC 20460  
202-564-8626 
hopkins.daniel@epa.gov 
 
William Houck  
Senior Advisor  
Office of Air and Radiation 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW  
MC 6102A  
Washington, DC 20460  
202-564-1349 
houck.william@epa.gov 
 
James Jones  
Deputy Assistant Administrator  
Office of Air and Radiation 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW  
Washington, DC 20460  
202-564-0348 
jones.jim@epa.gov 
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Michael Ling  
Associate Director 
Air Quality Policy Division  
Office of Air Quality and Planning 
Standards 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
MC C-504-01  
Research Triangle Park, NC 27711  
919-541-4729 
ling.michael@epa.gov 
 
Scott Mathias 
Acting Director 
Air Quality Policy Division 
Office of Air Quality and Planning 
Standards 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
109 T.W. Alexander Drive 
Research Triangle Park, NC 27711 
919-541-5310 
mathias.scott@epa.gov  
   
Gina McCarthy  
Assistant Administrator  
Office of Air and Radiation 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW  
MC 6101A  
Washington, DC 20460  
202-564-7404 
mccarthy.regina@epa.gov 
 
Cheryl Newton  
Director 
Air and Radiation Division  
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 5  
77 West Jackson Boulevard  
Chicago, IL 46307  
312-353-6730 
newton.cheryl@epa.gov 
 
 
 
 
 

Steve Page  
Director  
Office of Air Quality and Planning 
Standards 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
109 T.W. Alexander Drive  
Research Triangle Park, NC 27711  
919-541-5616 
page.steve@epa.gov 
 
Marcia Spink  
Associate Director for Policy and 
Science  
Air Protection Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
Region 3 
1650 Arch Street  
MC 3AP00  
Philadelphia, PA 19103  
215-8142104 
spink.marcia@epa.gov 
 
Peter Tsirigotis  
Director  
Sector Policies and Programs Division 
Office of Air Quality and Planning 
Standards 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
109 T. W. Alexander Drive  
Research Triangle Park, NC 27711  
919-541-9411 
tsirigotis.peter@epa.gov 
 
Chet Wayland 
Director  
Air Quality Assessment Division 
Office of Air Quality and Planning 
Standards 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
MD C304-02  
109 T.W. Alexander Drive  
Research Triangle Park, NC 27711  
919-541-4603 
wayland.richard@epa.gov 
 
 



 

26 

 

Susan Wickwire  
Acting Director  
Climate Protection Partnerships Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW  
MC 6202J  
Washington, DC 20460  
202-343-9155 
wickwire.susan@epa.gov 
 
Other Attendees 
Jeff Genzer  
General Counsel  
National Association of State Energy 
   Officials  
1414 Prince Street  
Suite 200  
Alexandria, VA 22314  
703-299-8800 
jgenzer@naseo.org 
 
Kathleen Hogan  
Deputy Assistant Secretary for Energy 
   Efficiency  
Office of Energy Efficiency and 
Renewable 
   Energy 
U.S. Department of Energy  
1000 Independence Avenue, SW  
EE-20  
Washington, DC 20585  
202-586-5523 
kathleen.hogan@ee.doe.gov 
 
Rick Morgan  
Commissioner  
District of Columbia Public Service 
   Commission   
1333 H Street, NW  
2nd Floor, West Tower  
Washington, DC 20005  
202-626-0518 
rmorgan@psc.dc.gov 
 
 
 

Kimberly Wasserman  
Executive Director  
Little Village Environmental Justice 
   Organization  
2856 S. Millard Avenue  
Chicago, IL 60623  
773-7626-991 
coordinator@lvejo.org 
 
NACAA Staff 
Bill Becker  
Executive Director  
National Association of Clean Air 
Agencies  
444 North Capitol Street, NW  
Suite 307  
Washington, DC 20001  
202-624-7864 
bbecker@4cleanair.org 
 
Stephanie Cooper  
Office Manager  
National Association of Clean Air 
Agencies  
444 North Capitol Street, NW  
Suite 307  
Washington, DC 20001  
202-624-7864 
scooper@4cleanair.org 
 
Mary Sullivan Douglas  
Senior Staff Associate  
National Association of Clean Air 
Agencies  
444 North Capitol Street, NW  
Suite 307  
Washington, DC 20001  
202-624-7864 
mdouglas@4cleanair.org 
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Misti Duvall  
Staff Associate  
National Association of Clean Air 
Agencies  
444 North Capitol Street, NW  
Suite 307  
Washington, DC 20001  
202-624-7864 
mduvall@4cleanair.org 
 
Nancy Kruger  
Deputy Director  
National Association of Clean Air 
Agencies  
444 North Capitol Street, NW  
Suite 307  
Washington, DC 20001  
202-624-7864 
nkruger@4cleanair.org 
 
Amy Royden-Bloom  
Senior Staff Associate  
National Association of Clean Air 
Agencies  
444 North Capitol Street, NW  
Suite 307  
Washington, DC 20001  
202-624-7864 
aroyden-bloom@4cleanair.org 
 


